BYM Development Committee report to BYM Interim Meeting	
March 23, 2024

Development Committee is pleased to report that BYM exceeded our 2023 goals for unrestricted contributed income. Total contributed income $748,359 as follows:

General Fund 
(from individuals, meetings, and grants): $352,620		(goal: $302,360)
Camp Property Capital: 		            34,109	
Barry Morley Scholarship:			 5,200 
Special Campaign for Rolling Ridge
(gifts and pledges                                             356,430
					        $748,359
 
We are thrilled with these results, and very grateful to all who donated last year. Our 2024 income goal for the General Fund is $350,000. This year we hope to inspire even more individuals to donate to BYM, as well as to increase the level of foundation support. 

Barbara Wille of Capacity Partners served as Interim Development Director in 2023, and is continuing in that role this year. She is also providing staff support for the Special Campaign for Rolling Ridge. Barbara works 2 days a week in these combined roles, and we are very grateful for her service. Nikki Holland is our new Development Manager who will be working full time to support all aspects of the Development Program. Welcome, Nikki!!

The committee is delighted that BYM has invested in a new database which has far greater fundraising capacity than the old one. To say the prior database was “a thorn in our side” is generous. We now expect easier and more robust reporting to support the analysis which drives fundraising strategy. 

The Special Campaign for Rolling Ridge burst out of the gates last summer and took on a life of its own. A handful of Friends expressed their enthusiasm for this project by immediately donating or pledging gifts which brought us halfway to our campaign goal of $700,000 by the end of 2023. To raise $356,430 in less than five months is an extraordinary level of support, and confirms for us the importance of this project. That growing sum will allow work at camp to continue without drawing on yearly meeting reserves in the short term. The campaign committee is up and running under the leadership of Arthur Boyd (Stony Run) and all Friends will be hearing more about the campaign this year. 

Our committee remains small but active, with 4 appointed members, 3 active liaison members, and one co-opted member. 3 committee members are doing “double-duty” by serving simultaneously on the Rolling Ridge campaign committee. Meetings are well-attended and productive. We would welcome additional appointed members and are always glad to tell you about what’s involved in Development Committee work. 

Barb Platt, clerk
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